
  

Presidents Report July – August 2018  

It is quite a change to take over as Club President and I am grateful for all the 
help and advice given by our club secretary Frank Knowles in taking on this 
role. July was a very busy month for the club with lots of events and meetings 
taking place. 

 

From the 6th -15th July the Youth Camp was held in North Wales. Youth Camp            
commenced with a very enjoyable BBQ at Eddie and Eileen Clarke’s on a very 
warm July evening to meet young people who were taking part. The youth 
camp was a great success and both Eddie Clarke and Martin Trepte described 
it as the best ever camp. That it was such a successful event is due to the both 
Martin and Eddie’s efforts and those who hosted the overseas teenagers. 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

8 Sept R0sario Sardo 

13 Sept Donald Reid 

20 Sept Mary Spinks 

24 Sept Anne Matkin 

 

INDUCTION  

ANNIVERSARIES 

Gurdip Bahra (17 years) 

 

 



This new cycle event took them on a cir-
cular 15 mile route through a number of 
Berkshireôs beautiful villages, including 
White Waltham, Waltham St Lawrence 
and Shurlock Row.   

Then on a hot, sunny day on the  
8th July the club held its first 
Bikeathon. This was a scenic and 
fairly flat 15 mile cycle ride (not 
a race)  for all  ages and levels of 
cyclists. Over 140 cyclists took 
part including  our intrepid past 
president Gurdip Bhara on the 
day.  There was very positive 
feedback on the event, for which 
grateful thanks should be given 

to all those on the fund raising 
committee who worked so hard 
to make it a success and those 
club members who helped on 
the day.  

On the 9th July John Miles 
Griffiths gave an interesting and 
informative talk on, Captain Tom 
Williams RN, a pioneering fighter 
pilot during the 1st World War. 
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SENIOR CITIZENSô RIVER TRIP 

THIS ANNUAL EVENT IS ARRANGED BY 

THE COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMITTEE. 

On Wednesday 11th July, 57 senior   
citizens were taken on the annual river 
trip organised by the Community     
Service Committee. The weather was 
good and a delicious tea of homemade 
sandwiches, cake, jelly and ice cream 
was provided by the Rotary wives.  

Many thanks to Jim Howells, Cliff Hill-
man and the drivers and Rotarians who 
helped on the boat, and especially to 
Cathy Lodge and Rotary wives for the 
food which everyone enjoyed so much.  
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At our meeting on the 16th July a lively discussion was 
held on the future development of the Club’s           
committees. 

The Presidents Lunch was help at the Taplow House 
Hotel on Sunday 22nd July; great weather, great     
company and good food made for a very enjoyable 
afternoon.  

At our evening meeting on the 23rd July Mary Spinks 
gave an interesting and informative talk on 70 years of 
the NHS from her perspective as someone who has 
spent a long and distinguished career working for the 
NHS.  

At our meeting on the 30th July Eddie Piekut stepped in 
to give a talk on how Senior Citizens in RBWM bench-
mark against the rest of the country. 

The meeting on the 13th August saw a very enjoyable 
talk from Philip Ratcliff who is the chair of Maidenhead 
Music Society this is a club that has been in existence 
for 72 years and puts on regular concerts of classical 
music at Norden Farm . 

 

Both David and I have both enjoyed a busy start to the 
year  

 

Anne Matkin 
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Forty Five club members and guests enjoyed the President's lunch 



 

This annual event allows walkers to raise money 

through sponsorship for their favourite charities 

whilst enjoying a very interesting walk through 

some beautiful parts of the Berkshire countryside 

re-tracing the old boundary of the ancient town of 

Maidenhead in the Royal County of Berkshire. Al-

ternatively, participants can do the walk just for fun 

or to help raise money for the Rotary Club's own 

charitable work. 

There is an entry fee to take part in the event to 

help cover the costs of first aid attendance, insur-

ance etc. This stands at £3 per adult and 50p per 

child under the age of 12  

Maidenhead Boundary Walk is based on an ancient 

custom called .ŜŀǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ ōƻǳƴŘǎΦ Its roots go back 

to mediaeval times when parishes reaffirmed their 

boundaries by processing round them at Rogation-

tide, stopping to beat each boundary mark with 

wands and to pray for protection and blessings for 

the land. 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

MAIDENHEAD BOUNDARY WALK 

SUNDAY 7TH OCTOBER 2018 

PLEASE KEEP THIS DATE FREE IN YOUR 
DIARY TO VOLUNTEER FOR THIS EVENT 
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More details to follow  shortly— bring your friends and family for a 
fun and friendly night out raising funds for our Rotary projects 
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RACE NIGHT—SATURDAY 20TH OCTOBER 

The Maidenhead Boundary 

Walk is organised by the    

Rotary Clubs of Maidenhead 

and Maidenhead Bridge 



Do you have any old photos of past Rotary events to share in future 
magazines? If so, donôt keep them to yourself. Please email copies to Ja-
net Perry with details of what the event was and when it took place. 

First thanks must go to 

Cathy Lodge for providing 

the photographs for this 

month’s page to jog your 

memories. 

So where and when were 

these photos taken? 

(Answer below) 

ROTARY PAST 
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This month’s past Rotary photos were taken in Bonn in 2008 



COMMITTEES & MEETING DATES 
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Council Club Service Community Fundraising & Social 

Anne Matkin (Chair) Sean Egan (Chair) Jim Howles (Chair) Sean Egan  

Sean Egan Mike Holness Amar Bhogal Lindsay Allen-Urwin 

Jim Howles Pete Hughes Tony Hill David Cager 

Frank Knowles Frank Knowles Hillman Peter Graham 

Pat Lattimer Ron Walker Pat Moore Janet Perry 

Yash Maudgil Dai Waters Eddie Piekut Maria Scavetta 

  Tony Thakor Mary Spinks 

18 October 6.00pm 

 

TBA TBA TBA 

Foundation International Public Image Youth 

David Matkin (Chair) David Matkin (Chair) John Grail (Chair) Pat Lattimer (Chair) 

Geoff Blacker Gurdip Bahra Frank Knowles Brian Aldridge 

Tony Lodge Graham Brunsden Cathie Lodge Eddie Clarke 

Howard McBrien John Hudson Janet Perry Eddie Robinson 

Rosario Sardo John Miles Griffiths  Mary Spinks 

Barry  Thorne Peter Silverthorne  Brian Wall 

 Dai Waters  Harry Patel 

TBA TBA TBA TBA 

Dear Rotary Family, 

Since joining Rotary, almost two years ago, I have heard mention of the Rotary Family but did not appreciate what it 

meant.  

In August, I had first hand experience of what the Family involves. I went into hospital for major spinal surgery. Frank 

had offered to take me in but Maria decided it should be someone of my own sex!! 

So at 6.30am on the 13th, Maria arrived and took me to the hospital, supervised me getting into my operating gown, and 

put on my elastic stockings to prevent deep vein thrombosis, a feat that requires a great deal of energy. 

In the days following, Ron rang me to see if I was alright and offered help if required. Cathy rang with the offer to do 

any shopping and Janet supplied a shower seat to ensure I was safe while showering. Janet also took me for my two 

week check up with my consultant. Others sent best wishes for a speedy recovery. 

At such times when you are on your own, you can feel very vulnerable.  The Rotary Family ensured I had any help I 

needed. This was very much appreciated and I thank you from the bottom of my heart. 

Sincerely,  Mary Spinks.  

A LETTER OF THANKS TO ALL MEMBERS... 

From the Editor  - Thank you Mary for highlighting the wonderful friendship offered by so many Rotarians to other mem-

bers  which I have also so much appreciated this year.—Janet  

Please let Janet Perry know of your meeting dates and venues to keep this in-
formation up to date for all members 



CALENDAR OF MEETINGS AND EVENTS   DUTY STEWARDS 

September       Meals   Visitors 

3 (Lunch) Business MeetingðPaul Mapletoft Induction  Tony Hill   Tony Thakor 

10 (Lunch)  Olu Odeniyi , Maidenhead Chamber of Commerce  Cliff Hillman  Ian Thomas 

17 (Lunch) TBA       Jim Howles  Barry Thorne 

24 (Evening) Louise Brough, Mental Health Awareness  Mike Holness 

 

October 

1 (Lunch) - Janet Perry Job Talk     John Hudson  Martin Trepte 

7 Boundary Walk 

8 (Lunch)       Peter Hughes      Ron Walker 

12 Presidents Weekend Away (TBC) 

15 (Lunch)       Pat Lattimer  Brian Wall 

20 Horse racing Evening at St Pirans 

22 (Evening) Hannah Lucas, Re:charge Caf®    Mike Holness 

29 (Lunch)       Tony Lodge  Dai Waters 

 

November 

5 (Lunch)       Howard McBrien              Lindsey Allen-Urwin

          

11 Remembrance Sunday 

12 (Lunch)       Paul Mapletoft  Gurdip Bahra  

19 (Lunch)       David Matkin  Amar Bhogal 

26 (Evening) Niki McCann, Waltham Place    Mike Holness 

 

December 

3 (Lunch) Special General Meeting     John Miles Griffiths Geoff Blacker 

10 (Lunch) Seniors Christmas Lunch    Pat Moore  Graham Brunsden 

17 (Evening) Christmas meeting with Salvation Army carols  Mike Holness 

24 No meeting (Christmas Eve) 

Please notify any changes to Janet Perry to keep this information up to date 
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LŦ ŦƻǊ ŀƴȅ ǊŜŀǎƻƴ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǳƴŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŎŀǊǊȅ ƻǳǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŘǳǝŜǎ Lǘ ƛǎ ȅƻǳǊ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ ŬƴŘ ŀ ǎǳƛǘŀōƭŜ ǊŜǇƭŀŎŜƳŜƴǘ wƻǘŀǊƛŀƴ 

ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǊƻƭŜ ŀƴŘ ŀŘǾƛǎŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅ ŀŎŎƻǊŘƛƴƎƭȅΦ 


